

Republic of the Philippines **DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION**

Region VII, Central Visayas

SCHOOLS DIVISION OF NEGROS ORIENTAL

www.depednegor.nct

October 28, 2019

DIVISION MEMORANDUM No. 787 ; s. 2018

DISSEMINATION ON THE LETTER INVITATION OF METRO DUMAGUETE COLLEGE ABOUT THE CONDUCT OF THE QUALIFYING EXAMINATION FOR SCHOLARSHIP PROGRAM TO STUDY MARITIME COURSE

TO

Assistant Schools Division Superintendents

Division Chiefs

Education Program Supervisors/Division Coordinators Public Schools District Supervisors/Districts-In-Charge

Public/Private Secondary School Heads

All Others Concerned

- 1. This office disseminates the letter invitation of Metro Dumaguete College about the Qualifying Examination for its scholarship program to interested SHS graduating students who shall take maritime course which will be done on November 16, 2019 at Metro Dumaguete College.
- 2. Attached is the copy of the invitation letter dated October 14, 2019.
- 3. For widest dissemination.

For the Schools Division Superintendent:

NILITA L. RAGAY, ED.D Assistant Schools Division Superintendent Officer-In-Charge 4 10 24 19



METRO DUMAGUETE COLLEGE

E.J. Blanco Drive Extension, Brgy. Daro, Dumaguete City 6200 Negros Oriental, PHILIPPINES Tel. Nos. (+6335) 420 9801

October 14, 2019

Ms. Wilfreda D. Bongalos, CESO V School Division Superintendent DepEd Negros Oriental Capitol Areas, Dumaguete City



Dear Ms. Bongalos:

Greetings from Metro Dumaguete College!

For the second time, Metro Dumaguete College is chosen by the Norwegian Shipping Association (NSA) based in Manila as the testing center for its scholarship program for SY 2020-2021.

Through our Corporate Social Responsibility, we will again assist NSA gather K-12 graduating students who are interested to study Maritime course. After we assembled 200 aspirants, NSA shall conduct qualifying examination for its scholarship program effective 2020-2021 on November 16, 2019 at Metro Dumaguete College.

This is a great opportunity for your students to be granted such a scholarship. This does not limit to the top ten of your class but to all graduating K-12 students. Everybody is equally qualified for as long as he/she passes their examination. After the written examination, computer examination will follow and whoever will pass will be interviewed.

As the result of our initiative last year, we were able to send three (3) scholars for this school year. And we are looking forward for more scholars to come from Negros.

In this regard, may we respectfully request for your favorable endorsement of the above project to different heads of the schools under your division. Your endorsement will be of great help so that we can meet the students and brief them the opportunity about the said scholarship program and the career path that they will be entering.

Thank you for your favorable endorsement, please.

Respectfully yours,

Dr. Delma P. Manila, CESO V

President

09367241226